
June 30, 2022

From the Principal

I give thanks to my God at every remembrance of you, 
praying always with joy in my every prayer for all of you, 

because of your partnership for the gospel from the first day until now. 

Philippians 1:3-5
____________________________________________________________

___

Dear Rosati-Kain Families,

As we approach the beginning of a new school year, I look back in gratitude
on the time I've spent as a teacher in the classrooms of Rosati-Kain. 
More importantly, I look forward with excitement to a new beginning as
principal.  Along with our whole faculty and staff, I am eager to support you in
your role as the first teachers of your daughters as they grow into faith-filled
and talented young women. 

This year's focus charism is "virtus" or virtue: always striving for good and
giving the very best of ourselves.  We look forward to a year of giving the best
of ourselves in all our experiences: in the classroom, on the field or the stage,
in being present to each other, when we come together in prayer, and in every
moment your daughter will have that makes her Rosati-Kain experience so
special. 

Included in this summer newsletter you will find a variety of information to help
you and your daughter prepare for a successful school year.  Please read
through all information thoroughly and don't hesitate to contact us with any
questions.

As your daughters spend time this summer with loved ones and friends, we
look forward to welcoming them back to our Rosati-Kain family in August. 
May you have a restful and fun summer!

Many blessings,

Lauren Lester
Principal

Summer Paperwork - COMING SOON

Continuing with the 2022-2023 School Year, all REQUIRED paperwork must
be filled out electronically entirely through Skyward. Please log into your
parent Skyward account, follow the instructions, and fill out the forms by
Monday, August 15, 2022.

IMPORTANT: Please be on the lookout for a SEPARATE email blast
sometime in July stating that the Skyward paperwork portal is open. It
will not be available UNTIL that email is sent out. 

NOTE: Your daughter will be unable to attend school on August 19th if
these forms are not filled out. If you have any questions, please contact
Mrs. Lester (llester@rosati-kain.org).

Attention incoming freshmen and transfers: you will be receiving your
Skyward log-in information within the next couple of weeks. If you do not
receive it, and/or you have questions, please contact Caitlin McGrath-
Lamberth (clamberth@rosati-kain.org).

__________________________________________________________

For your reference ONLY, we have included all of our old summer mailing
forms here. Please do not print and fill these out.

Medication Form

Emergency Form

Parent Info Form

Technology Agreement

Media Form 

Handbook Acknowlegement

Parking Permit Form

Lunch Money Form   

For Incoming Freshmen and Transfers ONLY:

Code of Ethical Conduct for Minors Contract

A+ Agreement   

Back to School - Thursday, August 18, 2022

(Freshmen Orientation) —
All freshmen should arrive via the Learning Commons entrance on Newstead
Avenue between 7:30am and 7:50am. Freshmen may dress down (school
pictures will be taken). Please see the Student Handbook for dress down
policies. Lunch will be provided. Freshmen will be finished at 1:40 p.m.
Freshmen parents are welcome to pop in the Learning Commons and ask any
questions during drop-off or pick-up on this day.

(Transfer Students)—
WELCOME! We are so excited that you will be joining our Rosati-Kain
family. All transfer students should arrive via the Learning Commons entrance
on Newstead Avenue between 7:30am and 7:50am. Transfers may dress
down (school pictures will be taken). Please see the Student Handbook for
dress down policies. Lunch will be provided. Transfers will be finished at 11:30
a.m. Parents of transfer students are welcome to pop in the Learning
Commons and ask any questions during drop-off or pick-up on this day.

(Current Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors)—
Cafeteria/Gymnasium---Please arrive any time between 9:00am and
11:00 a.m. to pick up your iPad, lock, and ID and to have your school picture
taken. You may leave after you are finished.

Friday, August 19, 2022(Day 1)—
Regular Schedule (8:00am-2:45pm) 
ALL students should be in dress code and in advisory by 8:00am. Cafeteria
Services available.

From the Office

A reminder that the Main Office will be CLOSED* in July.
We will resume normal office hours (7:30am-3:30pm) on
Monday, August 1, 2022.

*Although the office will be closed, we will be checking our voicemail. Please
feel free to leave us a message at 314-533-8513, and we will return your call
as soon as possible.

For the most up-to-date calendar, please click here: Rosati-Kain Calendar

All Families

Tuition Payment Plans:
Thanks to all who have tuition plans on file and are keeping them current.
Your prompt payment keeps R-K running smoothly. Only students with current
tuition payment plans may pick up their schedules or participate in sports
tryouts. Contact Stephanie Boyd at 314-533-8513 ext. 2214 or sboyd@rosati-
kain.org to verify tuition plans.

Student Information: It is essential that emergency information, address
updates, and phone number updates are kept current. Please update your
information in Skyward if you move, if you get a new phone number, if
insurance changes, etc. You may also call the Front Office at 314-533-8513 to
tell us of any changes.

Important Dates:

Back-to-School Night - Tuesday, August 30st (6:30pm)

Make the most of back-to-school night. It's a valuable opportunity to
learn important information about your daughter's high school
experience. During this night, you will follow a day of your daughter's
schedule and learn more about her classes and teachers. Please arrive
by 6:30pm at the main entrance. This night typically lasts an hour and a
half.

Open House - Sunday, October 30th (12:00-4:00pm)

P.A.R.K. (Parents Assisting Rosati-Kain)

The support of the PARK volunteers is invaluable to the R-K community. Our
teachers, staff and students know that one of the great strengths of our school
is our parent involvement. PARK provides a framework for parents to
participate in our school community through many volunteer opportunities.
The events and activities at which R-K anticipates needing parent volunteers
are listed in the link below.

P.A.R.K. EVENTS 2022-2023
Please indicate the events at which you wish to participate. The event chair
will contact you to confirm your availability prior to the event.  Thank you so
much for your help!!!

Upcoming Events

Mother's Club Happy Hour (Incoming moms invited and encouraged to
attend!) 
@ R-K on Thursday, July 28th from 6-9pm

Back to School BBQ (all families invited and encouraged to attend)
Saturday, August 6th, 12-5pm at Tower Grove Park.

Kougar Kloset Resale Event/Uniform Sale

Mark your calendars for the annual Kougar Kloset resale event!

When: August 2-4 from 9am-2pm each day.  

Used skirts (limit of 1) will be available for $10 each and polos will be $5
each.  New items in the Kougar Kloset will also be available for purchase.

FRESHMEN: Class of 2026 Information

From the Office: This is a reminder that we will need a copy of your student's
current physical (received within the past year) and a list of her
complete immunizations on file before she begins at Rosati-Kain this August.
Please send these records to us by July 31, 2022.

Please note: If your student plans on playing sports at Rosati-Kain, she will
have to have the MSHSAA physical form on file. This form is required, and no
other physicals will be accepted. The MSHSAA physical form is valid for two
years, and can be accessed HERE.

You can fax these forms to 314-533-1618, email them to Mrs. Caitlin
Lamberth (clamberth@rosati-kain.org), or mail them (Attention: Front Office.)

From the Health Department: Attention All Incoming Freshmen: please read
this letter regarding immunizations for the 2022-2023 School Year. 

Graphing Calculators: Incoming freshmen at R-K are required to purchase a
graphing calculator, which will be used all four years. Before making a
decision about the required model, the math and science departments
research the newest technologies available from the leading calculator
manufacturers. All freshmen are required to have a Texas Instruments TI-84
Plus calculator. The color or CE version is preferred, but an older model is
also acceptable. You will be able to order a calculator from R-K for the
discounted price of $100. The calculators will be available for pick-up at
Freshman Orientation in August. Visit our website, www.rosati-kain.org, to
order yours today.    

School Supplies: Rosati-Kain does not have a specific school supply list for
any grade levels. Individual teachers will tell students on the first day of
classes what supplies are needed. However, here is a suggested list that was
compiled for incoming freshmen. In general, students will need notebooks,
pens, pencils, individual folders or an expandable folder, loose leaf, etc. To
see the suggested list, please click HERE.

PARENT COALITION MEETINGS - REQUIRED
Every parent of an incoming freshman is required to attend ONE parent
coalition meeting. This year both in person and virtual sessions will be offered.
Please see the attached LETTER from the Principal regarding coalition
meetings. Click HERE for the list of dates and locations.

SENIORS: Class of 2023 Information

Senior Meeting: Members of the Class of 2023 and at least one parent
should plan to attend a meeting at R-K. The faculty, administrators, and the
Office of Student Support Services will present on the unique responsibilities,
opportunities, challenges, and events that are part of being an R-K Senior. 

Plan to Attend: Tuesday, August 23rd at 5:30p.m. 

From the Office: 
A reminder that we will need your student's second meningococcal 
immunization (received after age 16) on file before she starts her senior
year in August. You can email (to clamberth@rosati-kain.org), fax (to 314-533-
1618) or mail it (Attention: Front Office).

Student/Parent Handbook

The 2022-2023 student/parent handbook can be found here.  Students will
receive a hardcopy on the first day of school in their student agenda.

Dress Code Changes and Reminders

The full dress code can be found on page 22 of the student handbook.

However, here are some important reminders and some new updates to help
students prepare for the first day of school: 

Uniform skirts must be no more than a hand-width above the knee and
worn zipped, buttoned, and unrolled.  Please ensure skirts are hemmed
accordingly.
New this year: All long-sleeved items worn over the uniform polo may
be any R-K sweater, jacket, windbreaker, or fleece.  No other
outerwear may be worn.
New this year: Tights and leggings worn under uniform skirts must
be plain solid black and may be ankle length or cropped.
Eyebrow, lip, tongue, and septum piercings and nose rings are not
permitted.  Visible tattoos are not permitted.
Casual shoes, sandals, and athletic shoes may be worn.  No flip-flops,
athletic slides, or platform shoes may be worn.
Slacks or shorts must be solid khaki (no knits) with no outside pockets,
trim, zippers, or rivets.

2022-2023 Policies

All Students:

Please be sure to read over your student handbook carefully for policies and
procedures. Below you will find information for specific details on our most
frequently asked questions.

All Parents and Students:

Reporting an Absence:
All absence notes must be emailed to rkattendance@rosati-kain.org. While
we appreciate attendance phone calls to let us know your child's
whereabouts, we cannot excuse the absence without WRITTEN notice of her
absence. 

If your daughter will be arriving late to school due to an appointment, family
emergency, etc. OR will be picked up early from school, we will ALSO need
an email to rkattendance@rosati-kain.org. Please send all late arrivals and
early dismissals at the beginning of the day. For early dismissals, if we know
AHEAD of time, we will be able to get your child an early dismissal slip that
she can hand to her teacher to be dismissed from class at the appropriate
time. If we aren't aware of the early dismissal, we will have to locate her and
get her out of class. We understand that sometimes extrenuating
circumstances make it impossible to email us ahead of time, however, in to
order to streamline the early dismissal process for 2022-2023, we PLEASE
ask that you notify us ahead of time if possible. 

Drop-Off Procedures:
Students arriving between 6:15 and 7:45 a.m. are asked to enter through the
"G" (accessed through the alley near the courtyard) and "J" (accessed from
Lindell and the senior courtyard) R-K doors. Students arriving after 7:45 a.m.
should be dropped off at the Newstead Avenue Learning Commons entrance.
Please do not use the Engineers' Club parking lot. Please do NOT block the
alley with your car when dropping off or picking up your student.

Punctuality:
The school day begins with the 7:55 a.m. warning bell, and students must
report to their advisory by the 8 a.m. bell. A student who is not in her advisory
period by 8 a.m. will be marked tardy. Students are given a grace period of 5
tardies each semester before receiving a demerit. After the 5 tardy threshold
is reached, each subsequent tardy will result in a demerit. 

Homework:
Rosati-Kain is a college-preparatory school, and students are expected to
do their work. We want our students to have a successful year, and we know
that staying current with their homework contributes to their success.

Cell Phones:
Because building relationships with fellow Kougars is such an integral part of
the high school experience, student cell phone usage is not allowed at Rosati-
Kain. Parents are asked TO NOT CALL AND TEXT their daughters during the
school day. In an emergency, please call the office at 314-533-8513 to reach
your daughter. A reminder to students that cell phones are also to be turned
off and kept in your lockers during the day. Please remind your children that
if they are not feeling well, they need to come to the office and call home.
They are not to call you/text you from their cellphones.

Waiting for Rides:
The school building officially closes at 3:15pm on normal school days.
Students who wait for a ride later than 3:15pm must wait in the Learning
Commons. Under no circumstances may a student stay alone in the building.
Parents must arrange for students to be gone from school no later than
5:00pm unless the student is part of a supervised after school activity.
Students who are waiting for rides must stay on campus at ALL TIMES. You
may not leave campus and come back.

Food:
All food must be purchased from the cafeteria, cafteteria vending machines,
or brought from home. Under no circumstances may food be ordered to the
school for a student. This includes after school. 

Lockers:
Students are expected to lock their lockers and keep the combination to
themselves. If left unlocked, someone else may "borrow" something. The
school is not responsible for lost or stolen items. If a student's locker is found
unlocked, it will result in a demerit.

Dressing for Dances:
Students and guests are to be properly attired. Dress for all in attendance
must be modest and appropriate for the occasion. All school rules regarding
appropriate self-portrayal apply. Bare midriffs and extreme cleavage are not
permitted. Body piercings and tattoos should not be visible.

Cafeteria Information

Cafeteria services begin on Friday, August 19th. For more information on
how to sign up/add money to your student's account please see the following
form.

Cafe Meal Card Form

Protecting God's Children

All parents who wish to volunteer at any R-K event or activity are required to
be in compliance with the St. Louis Archdiocese Protecting God's Children
Program and Prevent and Protect Progam PRIOR to volunteering. Each
volunteer must complete a Protecting God's Children Workshop, Prevent and
Protect Workshop, a Worker's Registration form authorizing a background
check, and sign the Archdiocesan Code of Ethics form. Information on
Protecting God's Children, Prevent and Protect, and the necessary forms can
be found on the R-K website at https://rosati-kain.org/protecting-gods-
children.

Therapy Dog Information

From Mrs. Burke:

​

For those of you who haven't met her yet, meet Edge! 2022-2023 will be our
third year working with our Therapy Dog, Edge. Please click the link below to
read a letter regarding Edge. If you do not wish for your child to participate in
our therapy dog program, please sign and return the bottom portion of the
letter (the opt-out form). 

MEET EDGE!

Required Service & Campus Ministry

Parents and students - 

In preparation for next school year 2022-2023, student requirements and
timelines are below:
Class of 2023 - 75 hours are due Oct. 29 (counting from July 2022 to October
2023)
Class of 2024 - 60 hours (between Aug. 19, 2022 and Oct. 2023)
Class of 2025 - 25 hours (between Aug. 19, 2022 and Mar. 21, 2023)
Class of 2026 - 15 hours (between Aug. 19, 2022 and Mar. 21, 2023)

Retreats are also required each year. Next year's retreat offerings will be as
follows (and subject to change if Covid regulations or other adjustments are
inevitable):

Class of 2023 - Senior Retreat Mar. 10, 2023 
Class of 2024 - Junior Kairos Retreat February 27-March 1
Class of 2025 - Sophomore Retreat Sep. 21, 2022
Class of 2026 - Freshman Retreat Oct. 12, 2022

Opportunities to join retreat ministry team, and worship team, will be available
this summer along with introductory training, so students should watch their
email for dates and more information.

From the Athletic Department

Dear Rosati-Kain Community,

My name is Jim Powers and I am excited to be the new athletic director here
at Rosati-Kain. 

I would like to thank all of you for your patience and flexibility as I am in the
process of starting my journey as a member of the Rosati-Kain family. One of
the things that I would like to stress is that we are going to provide an
outstanding experience for all of our student-athletes. As a former coach on
the high school level and in my eight years working in collegiate athletics, the
one thing that I have always talked about is helping our students grow
academically, athletically, and spiritually. The athletic department and our
coaches will continue to assist our student-athletes in preparing for the next
chapter of their lives.

Fall practices and tryouts will begin on Monday, August 8. We will have a
parents meeting for all fall and winter sports on Sunday, August 7 at 6 p.m. in
the Rosati-Kain cafeteria. I would like at least one parent and your daughter to
be present at this meeting. This will give our parents an opportunity to meet
me, our trainer, Laura Shellaberger, and our coaches. This will also be a time
to answer any questions that you may have and go over current policies and
protocols for the year. We will have another meeting for all of the spring sports
in January.

Tryout Information:
Cross Country - 7:30-9 am in Forest Park. Meet at Langenberg field which is
just west of Dwight Davis tennis courts. Please wear good running shoes and
bring a water bottle. Contact Coach Polasek mpolasek@rosati-kain.org with
any questions. 

Field Hockey - 4:30 - 7 p.m. at the University City High School Field located at
Hanley and Shaftsbury.

Monday August 8:  First Day of Pre-Season and Day One of Try-Outs. *The
first three days will be TRY-OUTS to determine which team you’ll be on
(Varsity or JV). 

Volleyball - 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. at the Rosati-Kain Gym.

Tennis - 3:30 - 5 p.m. at Dwight Davis Tennis Center in Forest Park

Softball - 3 p.m. - 5 p.m. Facility is still to be determined.

Equipment: Students need to bring sport-specific equipment ( ie bats, field
hockey, sticks, tennis rackets) towels, water bottle = 30 oz or more of fluid.

Healthy Roster-MSHSAA Physical Collection Platform:
Sponsored through SSM SLU Hospital; Parents/Students must have forms
uploaded by 9pm Sunday, August 7 to participate Monday, August 8th at the
respective tryout time and location no exceptions. Additionally, we will not
accept any hard copy form this year and going forward. If you need help
signing up or an invite resent to you, please contact Laura Shellaberger,
Rosati-Kain Athletic Trainer at rktrainer@rosati-kain.org.

Volleyball Open Gym:
We are planning on having open gyms for the volleyball teams every Tuesday
and Thursday in the month of July from 10 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. in the gym. The
team will also participate in the Kirkwood league on July 11-18-25 and in a
tournament at Kirkwood on July 14. We will get those times to everyone as
soon as they are posted. We are in the process of interviewing for a new
varsity head volleyball coach and we hope to have that person in place in the
next few weeks.
The mandatory Missouri State High School Activities Association dead period
for ALL sports will be from Saturday, July 30 until Sunday, August 7. Just a
reminder that during this period, there is no practice or contact by the
coaches.

Social Media:
Please make sure to follow our twitter feed @RK_Athletics to stay updated on
all the great things that our student-athletes are doing. We will provide daily
schedules and results on our feed and we will also use this to inform all of you
of cancellations and postponements of events.
Thank you for your time and support. This is an exciting time for the Rosati-
Kain athletic department. Please stay healthy and safe for the rest of the
summer and if you have any questions, please feel free to email me
(jpowers@rosati-kain.org) at any time.  

From the Athletic Trainer

To be eligible for athletic tryouts at Rosati-Kain High School, you must have
the following completed by 8 PM the Sunday prior to the scheduled tryout. If
you miss the deadline, late submitted documents are reviewed daily for the
following day during the week of tryouts.

1. Log into Healthy Roster

Transfers / Incoming Freshman 

Accept the Healthy Roster Invitation 
Sent to the parent email supplied to the Registrar. 
Please check your spam folder. 
If you have not received one: email rktrainer@rosati-kain.org the
following information: 

Student athletes name
Student athletes Date of Birth
Student athletes graduation year
Your Name 
Your relationship to the student athlete (parent / guardian)
Your Email Address

Returning Students

Click here to reach the Healthy Roster Log In Page. 
Please contact Healthy Roster for password help. 

2. Electronically complete and sign the following Annually required
documents:

- MSHSSAA Pre-participation Annual Questionnaire 2022-2023
- Archdiocese Transportation Form 2022-2023
- Rosati-Kain Parent Meeting Acknowledgement Form 2022-2023

3. Upload the following documents to Healthy Roster

- Copy of Insurance Card 2022-2023 Annual Requirement
- MSHSAA Physical Form required biennially in most cases.

Click here for a Copy
Ensure the form is completed by the doctor. Incomplete forms will NOT be 
Accepted.

Free physicals are available through our relationship with SSMHealth. To
view the flyer and schedule an appointment please click here. 

If you have any questions or need help completing the following documents
please contact Laura Shellaberger ATC at rktrainer@rosati-kain.org. 

"If we trust God and
dare all for the kingdom,
the world can and will be

transformed."

- Blessed Mother Theresa
Gerhardinger, SSND

Follow us on Social Media:

Click the links above to follow our main school accounts. Search for other sports and club
accounts on Twitter and Instagram.
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